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Oversight: Identity Theft in NYC 

OPENING STATEMENT

Good morning, and welcome to this hearing of the Consumer Affairs Committee.  I am Philip Reed, Chair of the Committee, and I am joined by my colleagues….

This morning we are going to continue reviewing the problem of identity theft, which has become one of the most dangerous crimes of our society.  The Federal Trade Commission reports that identity theft is currently the most common consumer fraud complaint in the nation.  ChoicePoint, a company that collects consumer data, recently notified 145,000 people nationally that their personal identification may have been stolen from its records and LexisNexis Group just announced that personal identifying information for approximately 30,000 people may have been stolen from its database.  

In 2002, over 160,000 Americans were the victims of identity theft, and nearly 13,000 of these victims were citizens of New York State.  In 2003 alone, almost 9,000 New York City residents were identity theft victims.  
 
New York City consistently has one of the highest incidents of identity theft complaints in the country.  In 2003, there were almost three times as many identity theft crimes in New York City than in any other locality in the State.  


Today we’ve invited local and national experts on identity theft, as well as identity theft victims and their advocates. We’re hoping that their testimony will shed some light on this problem and generate ways to stop it.  

We are also continuing in our consideration of three pieces of identity theft legislation today.  The first, Proposed Intro. 139-A, would empower the Department of Consumer Affairs to revoke or suspend licenses of those businesses found to have repeatedly engaged in acts of identity theft, as defined by state law.  The council feels that anyone who would use consumers’ personal information for illicit purposes lacks the professional fitness and character necessary to be licensed to operate in the City.  We see a direct correlation between the two issues.

The second, Proposed Intro. 140-A, would require all city agencies to provide notice of any breach of personal identifying information they own or license.  The third, Proposed Intro. 141-A,  would place the same notice requirements on all businesses operating in New York City, those required to be licensed by the Department of Consumer Affairs and those who are not.  Under these bills, a victim of identity theft would learn of the theft of their sensitive information expediently and could take affirmative steps to curtail or possibly avert damage to their finances and credit.  Too often, victims do not learn of the identity theft until their bank accounts have already been depleted and their credit rating destroyed.

In addition to many of the witnesses who were invited to the Committee’s last hearing, we have asked representatives from the businesses community to comment on the effects this legislation may have on local commerce.  

We’ll be starting with the Administration, and we are pleased to be joined by both the DCA and the NYPD.

